GAMBLING COMMISSION E-BULLETIN

25 March 2013

Welcome to our fortnightly newsletter. You have registered on our website to receive news and updates from us.

In this edition:

- 1. Gaming machines analysis published: Examining machine gambling in the British Gambling Prevalence Survey
- 2. Suspension of Cricket Bet Limited's remote betting operating licence
- 3. Licensing Authority statistics published
- 4. Suspicious betting patterns in Football Conference South
- 5. New frequently asked question (FAQ) for society lotteries
- 6. Current vacancies
- 7. Other news

1. Gaming machines analysis published: Examining machine gambling in the British Gambling Prevalence Survey

A secondary analysis of data from all three British Gambling Prevalence Surveys was commissioned in spring 2012 to inform the Department for Culture Media and Sport's triennial review of stakes and prizes and RGSB input to that consultation.

Read more...

2. Suspension of Cricket Bet Limited's remote betting operating licence

We have commenced a review under section 116 of the Gambling Act 2005 and has decided to suspend Cricket Bet Limited's remote betting operating licence

Read more...

3. Licensing Authority statistics published

Licensing authorities are required to submit returns to us, detailing the issuing of permits, temporary use notices and occasional use notices, premises inspections conducted and the reasons for and outcomes of reviews. Licensing authority statistics April 2009 - March 2012 contains the analysis of those returns.

Read more...

4. Suspicious betting patterns in Football Conference South

Our Sports Betting Intelligence Unit and the FA have become aware of suspicious betting activity on a number of matches played in the Football Conference South.

Read more...

5. New frequently asked question (FAQ) for society lotteries

We have added a new FAQ to our website for society lotteries who may have received a refund of VAT charged on canvassing services following a change in HMRC policy.

Read more...

6. Current vacancies

We are currently recruiting; please see our website for more information.

Read more...

7. Other news

A brother and sister have been jailed after they were caught with more than £1,700 in fake £20 notes at Newmarket Racecourse.

Guidance on 'How to submit your Machine Games Duty (MGD) return online' and 'How to pay MGD' has been published on the HMRC website.

The Department for Culture Media and Sport have merged their website into the new centralised government site.

You can also <u>subscribe to our RSS feed</u> to stay up-to-date with our latest news, publications and updates.

THE NEXT E-BULLETIN WILL BE SENT 8 APRIL 2013

- If your colleagues would like to subscribe to this newsletter, please register here.
- If you do not wish to receive future issues, click <u>unsubscribe</u> and send the email that is generated.